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OLW NEWS 2023 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 28                       Date:  September 4, 2023 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
Thank you to all the staff who organised, bought 
and cooked for our Father’s on Friday 1st 
September.  Thank you to Mrs Pullen and Mrs H 
who went to Costco and bought all the food last 
Saturday morning. Also, I thank Lisa H who 
worked with the staff to organise cooking and 
serving early on Friday morning in my absence. I 
extend my appreciation to the staff who helped. 
 
The school buzzed with excitement on Friday 
morning as students strolled in alongside their 
fathers and guardians to share breakfast. 
Following the meal, they engaged in activities like 
a soccer match on the field or an opportunity for 
students to proudly showcase their classrooms to 
their dads. 
 
We thank our fathers and guardians for the 
wonderful role models and for the care in each of 
our students.  
 

 
 
FATHER’S DAY STALL 
A big thank you to the Parents & Friends group 
for organising the Father's Day Stall. The 
assortment of fantastic gifts will surely bring joy to 
our fathers and be greatly appreciated. 
 
PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
Parent Teacher Interviews are happening this 
week beginning Tuesday 5th September – Friday 
8th September.  
 
 
 
 

 
Tuesday 5th and Wednesday 6th will be after 
school from 3:45pm – 4:45pm. Thursday 7th 
September will be our late night interviews. The 
interviews will go from 4pm – 7pm. Friday 8th 
September interviews will go from 9am -2pm. 
Some teachers may call and schedule an 
interview at other times during the week. If your 
child attends MiniLit sessions, Alicia Burchfield is 
available.  Please call the office to book in a time 
for Alicia. 
 
Friday 8th September is a school closure day and 
there will be no formal lessons on this day. 
Interviews will begin at 9am. Please bring your 
child to the interview so we can discuss the child’s 
progress and make learning goals for our 
students. 
 
DIVISION ATHLETICS 
This Thursday 7th September 25 of 
our students will compete in the 
Division Athletics. Mrs Van 
Ballegooy has been training these 
students and I am so impressed with their talent 
and skills. Please ensure that if your child will be 
representing our school that you have completed 
the Permission form on Operoo.  The students 
will be catching a bus to Meadow Glen Athletics 
Track and then they will be returning by bus. The 
events begin at 10am and conclude at 2pm. A 
timetable of events from the district is attached.  
Meadowglen International Athletics Stadium. 

146/156 McDonalds Road, Epping VIC 3076. 
 
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY 
Just a reminder that there will be a school closure 
day on Monday 11th September.  Our staff are 
looking forward to deepen their teaching skills of 
Daily Reviews, Explicit and Direct Instruction.  On 
Monday we listen and learn from Dr Lorraine 
Hammond. During the week the teachers will 
have the chance to observe and teach in their 
year levels with observation and coaching from 
experts in this field.  At OLW we are committed to 
deepening our professional learning and 
transferring this into our dynamic Science of 
Learning Classrooms. 
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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YEAR 5/6 FIRE RESCUE VICTORIA VISIT 
Last Tuesday, the students in Year 5/6 had their 
first visit from Fire Rescue Victoria. They created 
projects focusing on different aspects of home 
fire safety and enthusiastically showcased their 
work to the firefighter personnel. The firefighters, 
in turn, shared videos and engaged in 
conversations to educate the students about 
maintaining safety within their homes. They 
covered topics such as fire prevention, 
emergency procedures, and steps to take in case 
of a house fire. 

 
 
FURNITURE OFFER 
Please see the photos attached and if you would 
like to reserve any of the furniture, please speak 
with Kathy Pullen or Rosemary Keppel and we 
will reserve these items for you.  We will arrange 
a pick up day for you to take these away.  
 
 
HOT FOOD LUNCH DAY  
Our Hot Food Lunch is on 
Thursday 14th September.  
The order form went home 
last week. The P&F will cook 
and prepare the hotdogs and pies. All members 
of our P&F have completed a Food Handling 
Certificate in order to prepare the food. Can you 
please ensure your forms and money is returned 
by Wednesday 6th September.  An order form is 
also attached to this newsletter. 
 
FOOTY COLOURS DAY. 
The last day of term 
3,  Friday 15th 
September,  will be 
our annual Wear 
Your Team Colours Day. Fight Cancer 
Foundation’s Footy Colours Day is a national 
fundraising event in September where thousands 
of Australians come together to show their 
support for kids with cancer. Mrs Van Ballegooy 
will prepare activities for year levels.  At 11:30am 
– we will hold our annual Staff vs SRC Student 
Soccer Match.  The SRC look forward to this day 
and love having the whole cohort of students 
cheering them on to win.  Students are  
 

encouraged to wear their team sports colours.  
This year again we are asking for a gold coin 
donation and we will donate the money raised to 
the Fight Childhood Cancer Foundation.  
 
 
LAST WEEK OF TERM 3 
Next week is our last week of Term.  I have listed 
what is happening:  
Monday 11th September: School Closure Day 
Thursday 14th September: Hot Food Lunch Day 
Friday 15th September: Footy Day. School will 
conclude at 1pm on the last day of term. 
 

 

Enjoy your week 

Allison Luff & Huong Lamont 

 

WHAT’S ON THIS WEEK 
 

Monday September 4th 
3:00pm - Assembly 

 
Tuesday September 5th 

3:45-4:45pm – Parent Teacher Interviews 
Afterschool Sports Program 

 
Wednesday September 6th 

Specialist classes 
Hot Food Day Forms returned 

3:45-4:45pm – Parent Teacher Interviews 
7pm – Prep 2024 Information 

Evening/SAC 
 

Thursday September 7th 
Division Athletics – Meadow Glen 

Years 3 – 6 Art Lessons 
3:45pm – 7pm – Parent Teacher 

Interviews 
 

Friday September 8 
Parent Teacher Interviews – School 

Closure Day 
 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to everyone who found 
out that the phrase of the week, ‘sweet 

tooth’ means, a desire to eat sweet 
things. 

 
WORD OF THE WEEK 

Our word of the week this week is: 
‘mentor’. Find out its meaning and see if 

you can add this word to your 
vocabulary over the next week. 
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury. VIC. 3083 

 

    

 

 

Parish Priest: Father John O’Connor  Ph: 0488 020 364    

School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: Kingsbury@cam.org.au 

Parish Website: http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/ 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday Night: 6:00pm at Our Lady of the Way 

Sunday Morning: 9:00am at Our Lady of the Way 

Sunday Morning: 10:30am at Holy Name 

Sunday Afternoon: 4:00pm at Holy Name (Vietnamese) 

Weekday Mass Times 

Our Lady of the Way: Wednesday and  

Friday at 10:00am 

OLW Communion Service: Tuesday and 

Thursday 10:00am 

Holy Name: Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday 

at 10:00am 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 0488 020 364    
 

Welcome to you all. 
 
Entrance Antiphon Cf Psalm 85:3,5 

Have mercy on me, O Lord, for I cry to you all the day long. O Lord, you are good and forgiving, 

full of mercy to all who call to you. 

 

Communion Antiphon Psalm 30:20 

How great is the goodness, Lord, 

that you keep for those who fear you. 

 

Newsletter information 22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time - 2nd and 3rd of September 2023 

 

Today’s Gospel passage is the continuation of last Sunday’s, which highlighted the profession of faith of 
Peter, the “rock” upon which Jesus wishes to build his Church. Today, in stark contrast, Matthew shows 
us the reaction of the same Peter when Jesus reveals to his disciples that He will have to suffer, be 
killed, and rise again. Peter takes the Jesus aside and chides Him because he thinks it cannot happen to 
Jesus. Jesus, in turn, rebukes Peter with harsh words: “Get behind me, Satan! You are a hindrance to 
me; for you are not on the side of God, but of men” 

A moment before, Peter had been blessed, because he had received that revelation; he was a solid 
“rock” so that Jesus could build His community upon him; and immediately afterwards he becomes an 
obstacle, a stumbling block on Jesus’ path. Jesus knows well that Peter and the others still have a long 
way to go to becoming his Apostles. 

Jesus then turns to all those who were following Him, presenting them the path to follow: “If any man 
would come after me, let him deny himself and take up his cross and follow me” 

Today too, the temptation is that of wanting to follow a Christ without the cross, on the contrary, of the 
teachings of God which is the right path; like Peter: “No, no Lord! This shall never happen”. But Jesus 
reminds us that His way is the way of love, and that there is no true love without self-sacrifice. We are 
called to not let ourselves be absorbed by the vision of this world, but to be ever more aware of the need 
and of the effort for we Christians to walk against the current and uphill. Let us live for the Lord, and for 
others, and base our life on love, as Jesus did: we will be able to savour authentic joy, and our life will 
not be barren; it will be fruitful. 

Pope Francis 

 

 

http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/
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New Parish Priest Appointed 

Fr John O’Connor has been appointed Parish Priest of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury and Holy Name 
East Preston from the 8th of September. We look forward to welcoming him soon. 

We thank Fr Joel Peart as well as Fr Terry for being with us and for their assistance during this time. 

 

Aging and Awakening: God’s Surprising Gift 

We have been fortunate to have Sr Kerin lead us in Scripture to reflect on the journey of our later life. A 
group of parishioners have continued to gather in support of each other with a cup of tea and discussion. 
Please join us if you are free for the next fortnightly session after the 10am mass: Friday 8th of 
September. 

 

Parish Suggestion Box 

A white suggestion box has been placed in the church foyer. If parishioners have any concerns or 
questions, please feel free to write a message and place it in the box or reach out to a member of the 
Parish Leadership Team (PLT). 

 

Father’s Day Appeal 

There will a third collection during this weekend masses (2nd and 3rd of September) for the annual 
collection for the Priest Retirement Foundation. Donations and contributions go towards one of the four 
main income streams for the Foundation to support retired priest of the Archdiocese. 95 Melbourne 
priest are currently retired and they are grateful for your support now and in the future. All contributions 
of $2 or more are tax deductible. 

 

Collections during the weekend of 20th of August and 27th of August (fortnight) 

Thank you very much for your on-going support and donations. 

First collection: $ 1764.50 

Second collection: $ 1474.00 

 

Eucharistic Ministers:  

02nd Sep: 6pm J Vandenberg & J Conway     03rd Sep:  9am M Leonard & Ashlie 

09th Sep:  6pm J Conway &  G Tombs            10thSep: 9am K Reyes & C Olpenda 

 

Readers:         

02nd Sep: 6pm Jim Conway                             03rd Sep: 9am Gerard Dowling 

09th Sep:  6pm Bill Tombes                             10th Sep:  9am Martina Dowling 

 

New Rosters 

New Rosters for Readers and Eucharist Ministers (6pm and 9am masses) are available in the foyer. 

   

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Online Donation 

1st Collection:  is for the support of our parish, its welfare and maintenance. (Taken up after the homily). 

Name: Kingsbury Parish Church 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 68643 0901 

2nd Collection: is for the support of our Parish Priest, the Archbishop, the sick and retired priests and priests in 
less fortunate areas of the Archdiocese of Melbourne. (Taken up after the prayers of the faithful). 

Name: Our Lady of the Way Parish Presbytery 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 66765 5224 

We appreciate your generous support to the parish and priest of Our Lady of the Way. 

At Our Lady of the Way, Kingsbury Parish we hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people as 
a central and fundamental responsibility of our parish. 
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